TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 11th May 2015
Meeting started 6.30pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson
Vice Chairperson Paul Reyner
Clerk Adele Waddington



Councillor Beverley Robinson
Councillor John Dransfield

Councillor Seb Wilcock

Councillor Ruth Crompton

Councillor Ian Hartley


Apologies

PCSO Trish Thompson, PC Nigel Keates, Councillor Karen Plumb, CCllr Paul White, Councillor Adrian Foulkes, Councillor Chris Taylor
Minutes

The minutes of the Annual Parish meeting of the 12th May 2014, were approved and signed correct, 
Proposed by Councillor Hodgson, seconded by Councillor Robinson.      

Chairpersons Report

Chairperson Hodgson said, that now that the Community Centre has been taken on by a voluntary group, it seems to be running very well with a lot of people attending the events that are happening there.  It is bringing the community together.  This statement was seconded by Cllr’s Crompton and Robinson.  It seems that the workload is spread out so that people will not feel too much pressure and get fed up.  There are a lot of volunteers as well as the committee.  Cllr’s Foulkes and Plumb are doing a great job with the allotments and there are a lot of new people on them and ongoing issues are being rectified and dealt with.
Accounts of the previous year
The Statement of Accounts (Section 1) contained in the Annual Return for the year ended 31/03/15, presents fairly the financial position of the council and its income and expenditure, or properly presents 

receipts and payments, as the case may be, for the year ended 31/03/15. Total =£11156 were seen by all members of the Parish Council. £11941 has been spent, and there was £13188 income.
Approved Chairperson Hodgson, Seconded Councillor Dransfield. Put to vote, all in favour.

School Governor Report 

Ex councillor Steven Wilcock was the School Governor, and Cllr Crompton advised that, if necessary, she would attend the meetings when required
Finance
The Clerks salary was discussed.  It was proposed by Cllr Hartley that Adele should receive a pay rise of 5%.  This would increase the salary from £295.28 to £310.06 per calendar month.  This was seconded by Cllr Robinson.  Put to vote, all in favour.  
Borough Councillors Report

CCllr White could not attend the meeting, but Cllr Cockburn-Price attended the meeting regarding another issue.  She advised that CCllr White was at a meeting to decide how Pendle council will be run.  CCllr White is now the deputy Chair of the Conservative group.  The Duke of Lancaster’s regiment is marching though colne on 18th May.  There is a full council meeting on 21st May and as yet, it is unclear on how Pendle Council will be run.  Conservatives have 19 seats, Labour 18 and Liberal Democrats have 12 seats.  The new Mayor will be made at this meeting too.  Cllr Cockburn-Price has been on site at the rear of Orchard Terrace regarding the planning application for 2 houses.  She feels that this is a totally unacceptable proposal and has given her opinions to the planning department.  
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Any Other business
David Cockburn-Price attended the meeting regarding the Parish council putting together a Neighbourhood Plan.  The requirement is 298 houses per year up to 2030.  He supplied supporting documents for this plan and the next stage is to call on the Campaign to Protect Rural England for approval, put a team together and agree plans.  It was suggested that brownfield sites are developed first.  David will be in contact regarding this issue and the Councillors thanked both David and Sarah for attending the meeting and bringing these issues to the Councillors attention.  Cllr’s Dransfield, Robinson, Crompton and Reyner would be interested in developing the plan with a group.
Meeting Closed   7.40pm
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